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Director’s Report June 2018
General
With virtually no rainfall since May river levels have reached worryingly low levels and temperatures are becoming a problem for fish welfare.  We have postponed the start of our electro-fishing programme as processing and holding captured fish would be unduly stressful.  Anglers should also handle and release any fish caught with extreme care and avoid removing them from the water.

There have been ongoing problems with sudden drops in flow on the Allt Graad, we are grateful to a local angler for accurately recording and recording these incidents and a SEPA investigation is taking place.

Bailiffs have been busy throughout the month and regular updates have been put on twitter.  There have been a number of minor poaching incidents involving local youths which bailiffs have been dealing with.
Projects / research
A funding proposal has been prepared with Moray Firth partnership to instigate a rolling programme of native tree planting along riverbanks in the region.
A report has been prepared on the feasibility of the proposed smolt trap on the River Meig. The site has been assessed as being suitable subject to further detailed design work, project planning and funding.

The SISI project is ongoing,  Duncan has been helped by a number of local volunteers to clear invasive non  native plants from riverbanks across the region.  The SISI project was formally launched with children from Ben Wyvis Primary school involved in the launch.

The Trust's schools programme has been particularly busy with 24 school visits last term.  The school angling days and Cromarty Junior Angling club days have been popular and successful with support from the Highland Council, Ardross Community Council and the SSE Fairburn Windfarm fund.  Volunteers from local angling clubs have been a great help with the running of these events and a training course for volunteers, organised through FMS, is to take place later in the summer.

The Atlantic Salmon Trust's Moray Firth smolt tracking project is under development with significant funding already secured.   More information will be placed on the Board website and twitter feed as the project progresses

Meetings attended / consultations
Atlantic Salmon Trust meetings x2

SISI project meeting

Moray Firth Partnership funding meetings x2

Clark Thompson insurance review meeting

Biologists Liaison meeting

FMS Fishery Management Planning meeting

SFCC Management Committee meeting

Piscivorous Birds meeting

FMS Board Meeting

IFM Scottish Branch meeting

Dingwall Academy

Cromarty Board and Trust meetings

Kirkan Windfarm consultation

Newhall Burn bridge renewal consultation

